MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE

September 13, 2016 Held at Quaker Hill 7:00 p.m.

Board members present included Adolph Werner, Norma Wright, Ben Lukacek, Murlin Clark and Ernest Hendricks. Also in attendance were A.J. Sickmann, Deanna Call, Joe Kaiser, Rhonda Ozbun, Jim Elstro and Darrell Honaker.

President Hendricks call the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. After three changes made to the August minutes, Mr. Clark moved, seconded by Mrs. Wright the approval of the August minutes as corrected. Unanimous.

Inter-local update – Deputies have started with the patrolling of Waterfall Road. A schedule of the officer patrol is available. Randy Wright is in charge of said schedule. INDOT will be posting a "No Trucks" sign on US 27 in the near future.

The new signs and posts are in that were ordered for the Heights. A Plus Signs will letter the signs for \$30/each. Ben will also ask them about erecting the signs once they are finished.

Roll-offs have been scheduled for Fall Clean up on October 21st thru the October 23rd.

Regarding 4 North Drive, Debbie Rudd has been called and told that no business can be conducted there and she is to inform the interested buyer.

Dr. Hendricks and staff were able to get items moved to the new storage unit. It has been paid for a year and will not be due again until August 9, 2017. The new locker is located on the west side of town.

A concerned Spring Grove resident reported that a gate is to be installed on Daniel Stults' east side. The surrounding neighbors are not pleased. Our board cannot give judgement on this issue because it is on a private drive. He has an attorney. Dr. Stults is concerned since Quaker Hill was broken into.

The board was given the 2017 budget to review.

At 7:55 pm, Mr. Lukacek moved, seconded by Mr. Werner to adjourn. Unanimous.
Deanna Call SECRETARY PRO TEM
Joe Kaiser